
PASTORAL OFFICE 
 

Located at the St. Mark Site                                                       
4200  Ripa  Avenue                                                

Lemay,  Missouri  63125-2316                          
www.stmarkstl.com  

www. 314-743-8600   
 

OFFICE HOURS                                                  
Monday-Friday 8:30 am to 4:00 pm 

For  A  Sacramental  Emergency                                   
Please Call Frs. Burkemper or Boedeker.  

 

OUR  PRIESTS                                                                          
Fr. Robert Burkemper, Pastor                              

rburkemper@stmarkstl.com  314-743-8609 

Fr. C. Allen Boedeker, Associate Pastor      
aboedeker@stmarkstl.com  314-602-7540  

Fr. Ted Vitali, CP, Non-Resident Associate  
 

OUR  DEACONS                                                              
Jesse Gatmaitan, Gregory Hrbacek,                      

& Richard Rosenkoetter   
 

OUR  SUPPORT  STAFF                                                   
Sr. Ruth Emke, SSND, Pastoral Assistant    

remke@stmarkstl.com  314-743-8605 

Jessi Livengood, Pastoral Assistant                            
jlivengood@stmarkstl.com  314-743-8605 

Christina Sanders, Pastoral Assistant              
csanders@stmarkstl.com  314-743-8602  

Joyce Williams & Julie Dwyer,                                          
Directors of the Parish School of Religion                                     

psr@stmarkstl.com  314-743-8604 
 

BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS                    
Submit articles to csanders@stmarkstl.com  

at least 10 days prior to the 
desired publication date. 

SACRAMENTAL  SCHEDULE 

HOLY  MASS 

Monday—Friday                                                                
6:30 am, 8:00 am, & Noon                                                                                                                 

Saturday Morning 8:00 AM                                  

All celebrated at St. Mark Church  

         Saturday Evening Vigils                                                               
     4:00 pm at St. Martin Church                                
    & 5:00 pm at St. Mark Church  

Sunday Morning                                                        
7:00, 9:00 &11:00 am at St. Mark Church                     

& 10:00 am at St. Martin Church 

CONFESSIONS  

One half hour prior to each Vigil or               
Sunday Mass until the three quarter hour  

BAPTISMS, WEDDINGS, & FUNERALS                       
May be scheduled at either                                                           
Sts. Mark, Martin, Andrew,                                           

Bernadette, or Matthias Churches                                  
by calling the Pastoral Office. 

PASTORAL BULLETIN FOR THE PARISHES OF 

SAINT MARK & SAINT MARTIN OF TOURs 
 

Weekend of June 22-23, 2024 

Twelfth Sunday in ordinary time 

Fr. Robert Burkemper  

Congratulations  

Upon Your Installation  

as Our Pastor 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

God Bless You 

Today And Always! 



Masses are celebrated at St. Mark Church 
unless otherwise noted. 

 

Monday, June 24   Nativity of St. John the Baptist 
 

6:30  Sean Selvaggio+ 
8:00 Edward J. Unwin+

 
Noon Wil Kroener+ 
 

Tuesday, June 25   
 

6:30  Paul Enright+ 
8:00 Eddie R. Jones, Sr.+ 
Noon Officer Michael Langsdorf+  

- EOW 6/23/19 
 

Wednesday, June 26 
 

6:30 Mary Ann Becvar+ 
8:00 Janet Cotter+ 
Noon Vickie Shaughnessy 

- Birthday Intention  
 

Thursday, June 27   St. Cyril of Alexandria 
 

6:30 Peggy VonDerHaar+ 
8:00 John Nieters+ 

Noon Jim Rooney+ 
 

Friday, June 28        St. Irenaeus 
 

6:30 Adam Tourville 
8:00 Bast Family Intentions 
Noon Mary Ann Becvar+ 
 

Saturday, June 29          Sts. Peter & Paul 
 

8:00 Marcia Shilly Wakelam+ 
4:00pm Virginia Matecki+      @ St. Martin Church 

5:00pm People of the Parish 
 

Sunday, June 30   13th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

7:00 Michael Saputo+ 

9:00 Herald+ & Terese+ Mall 
10:00 Carol Capkovic+        @ St. Martin Church 

11:00 Emil Hrbacek+ 

 

TODAY’S  READINGS - JUNE  23  
 

Job 38:1, 8-11 
 

“Here shall your proud waves be stilled!” 
 

2 Corinthians 5:14-17 
 

“Old things have passed away; 
behold, new things have come.” 

 

Mark 4:35-41 
 

Jesus asked, “Why are you terrified?                       
Do you not yet have faith? ”  

 

READINGS  FOR  JUNE  24 - 30 
 

 

Monday: Isaiah 49:1-6 
 Acts of the Apostles 13:22-26 
 Luke 1:57-66, 80 
 

Tuesday: 2 Kings 19:9b-36 
 Matthew 7:6, 12-14 
 

Wednesday: 2 Kings 22:8-13; 23:1-3 
 Matthew 7:15-20 
 

Thursday: 2 Kings 24:8-17 
 Matthew 7:21-29 
 

Friday: 2 Kings 25:1-12 
 Matthew 8:1-4 
 

Saturday: Acts of the Apostles 3:1-10 
 Galatians 1:11-20 
 John 21:15-19 

 

Sunday: Wisdom 1:13-15; 2:23-24 
 2 Corinthians 8:7-15 
 Mark 5:21-43 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Monday, June 24 
 

Seniors Exercise Class  
  9:00 am St. Mark Rm 112 
 

Tuesday, June 25 
 

Devotion to Our Mother of Perpetual Help  
  After 8:00 am Mass  
July 7th Bulletin Announcements 
  8:00 am due to  
    csanders@stmarkstl.com 
Prayer Shawl Ministry 
  9:00 am  Pastoral Office 
Quilting 9:00 am  St. Mark Rm 113 
Quilting 10:00 am  St. Martin Runge Hall 
St. Vincent de Paul 
  7:00 pm  St. Mark Rm 115 
 

Wednesday, June 26 
 

Quilting 9:00 am St. Mark Rm 113 
Cards  12:30 pm St. Mark Rm 114 
 

Thursday, June 27 
 

Eucharistic Adoration After 8:00 am Mass 
Until 6:45 pm Benediction 

Seniors Exercise Class  
  9:00 am St. Mark Rm 112 
Quilting 10:00 am  St. Martin Runge Hall 
Choir Practice   6:30 pm St. Mark Rm 101  
Legion of Mary 7:15 pm St. Mark Rm 115 
 

Friday, June 28 
 

Alcoholics Anonymous (AA) 
  7:30 pm St. Andrew School 
             (Hoffmeister Entrance) 
 

Saturday, June 29 
 

Potluck & Family Game Night 
  6:00 pm St. Mark Cafeteria 
 

Sunday, June 30 
 

Bandwagon Hall Bingo           (Volunteer Team 5) 
  2:30 pm Doors open 

  5:30 pm Games begin 

 

 

FROM THE PASTOR’S PERSPECTIVE 

Two more current questions answered:—  

Why do we publish                                                                                                               

a single weekly “Pastoral” Bulletin         

rather than two separate “Parish" Bulletins? 

As noted in my original letter to all parishioners, 

one of the positive and practical outcomes of the 

past year is that members of the former five 

Catholic parishes have begun to support 

activities held at either St. Mark or St. Martin 

Parishes.  

All organizations are open to new members 

from any community.  

So the “Pastoral” Bulletin addresses the full 

gamut of opportunities for all the Faithful.  

When will St. Martin parishioners receive 

their own Sunday contribution envelopes? 

Immediately following the Vatican’s decision 

that I would serve as pastor of the two parishes, 

our staff began to work on separating the 

contribution envelopes so one set would be 

marked for St. Martin and the other for 

St. Mark.  

Before Sunday, July 7th, Our Sunday Visitor 

Publishers should have mailed the July 2024 

contribution packets marked for St. Martin to 

registered parishioners of St. Martin. 

Nonetheless, by the end of June, parishioners 

from both parishes will also receive contribution 

envelopes marked as St. Mark for July. 

Should any parishioner prefer no longer to 

receive envelopes marked as “St. Mark”, please 

contact the Pastoral Office, or return one of 

these envelopes in the collection basket marking 

it “please delete”. 



 

YOUR  PRAYERS  ARE  REQUESTED 
 

For the Recently Departed, especially: 
 

Barbara Hartman 
Kenneth Kanta 

Giovanni (John) Landro 
 

May They and All the Faithful Departed 
through the Mercy of God rest in peace. 

 

For all the Sick, especially: 
 

Betty Czarnecki 
Alice Hammerschmidt 

Dolores Sunkel 
 

May They experience God’s healing power, 
and return to our faith community soon. 

 
For all Married Couples, especially: 

 

Jerry and Liz Guillot 
 

who celebrate the 60th Anniversary 

of their Wedding this week. 
 

May God’s blessings continue to be 

abundant in their lives. 

 
PRAYER  SHAWLS 

 

Crocheted and knitted shawls are made with 
the intention of offering prayer and comfort to 
the recipient.  
 

If you wish to receive a blessed prayer shawl 
for yourself or another, please call Marion at 
314.487.2207. 

 
MASS  INTENTIONS 

 

If you wish to schedule a personal Mass 
Intention, please call the Pastoral Office, at 
314.743.8602. 

PARISHES’  RETREATS 

AT  WHITE  HOUSE 
 

Next weekend, June 29th and 30th, after all 
Weekend Masses an exhibit table will be set 
up in the Cafeteria at St. Mark to display 
information about retreats at the White House 
Retreat Center. 
 

Have you considered making a retreat at the 
White House on the bluffs of the Mississippi 
River in Oakville? 
 

There will be three annual three-day retreats: 
 

• Men’s retreat beginning 7:00 pm 
Thursday, August 22 (Contact: Patrick 
Lampe at 314.638.4452) 

• Men’s retreat beginning 7:00 pm 
Thursday, September 5 (Contact: Patrick 
O’Donnell at 314.544.5998) 

• Women’s retreat beginning 1:00 pm 
Monday, November 11 (Contact: Annie 
Beckerle at 314.502.8148) 

 

Enjoy the peace, quiet and tranquility of this 
beautiful Jesuit-directed retreat center to  
renew your spirit and bring you closer to our 
Lord God. 
 

To reserve a place, or for more information, 
call one of the listed contacts today. 

CARE  FOR  THE  CAREGIVER  

Mercy Conference and Retreat Center 

Saturday, August 3 | 8:30 am - 3:30 pm 
 

This workshop will focus on exploring 
support for persons caring for those with 
dementia, and ample resources will be 
provided. 
 

Presenters will include a gerontologist and 
a licensed social worker, both with 
expertise in dementia; a mindfulness 
teacher certified in dementia care; and a 
representative of an organization that works 
with families of persons with dementia. 
 

Cost: $30 with lunch included. 
 

Register by July 26 at mercycenterstl.org. 



IN  OBSERVANCE  OF 

INDEPENDENCE  DAY 
 

• Next Saturday, June 29th there will be 
a Potluck & Family Game Night after 
5:00 pm Mass in St. Mark Cafeteria.    

 

 All are welcome to celebrate 4th of July  
with family, fellow parishioners, & 
friends.  

 

 Bring a food item (meat, salads: green, 
pasta or fruit, chips & dip, or dessert) to 
share and games to play.  

 

 This is an alcohol free night. 
 

Want to know more?  
Contact: Glenn @ 314.803.6475. 

 
• On Thursday, July 4th Holy Mass will 

be celebrated in at St. Mark Church                      
at 9:00 am. 

 

 Consider joining us in celebration of 
our Nation’s Independence by offering 
praise and thanks to God at Holy Mass. 

 

 There will be no Eucharistic Adoration 
or Benediction that day; and, the 
Pastoral Office will re-open at 8:30 am 
on Friday, July 5th. 

 

B I N G O  
SUNDAYS  @  BANDWAGON  HALL 

Lemay Ferry @ Reavis Barracks 
 

2:30 pm doors open | 5:30 pm games begin 
 

Volunteers needed, once a month,  

for various jobs: cashier, pull-tab seller,  

call back person. 
 

The hall is non-smoking, & hours are flexible. 
 

For more information, please call: Ken at 

314.409.3114 or Kevin at 314.541.8840. 

 FOOD ITEMS URGENTLY NEEDED 

FOR ST. MARTIN FOOD PANTRY 
 

The SVDP Society at St. Martin is in 

urgent need of the following items. 
 

Please use containers located in the the 

back of St. Martin Church for your 

donations. 
 

 Canned Meats, Stew, Chili, Pasta, 

Chicken & Dumplings, & Soup 

 Dry Pasta, Rice, & Mashed Potatoes 

 Canned Beans & Dry Beans 

 Canned Fruit 

 Cereal & Oatmeal 

 Sugar & Flour  

 Personal care items (soap, tissue, dish 

and laundry detergent, etc.) 
 

Thank you for your generous support! 

 

 ARE  YOU  IN  NEED  OF                           

EMERGENCY  ASSISTANCE ? 
 

Our two chapters of the St. Vincent de 

Paul Society (SVDP) are here to help if 

anyone you know needs emergency 

assistance with utilities or food. 

Need help?  

For St. Mark’s SVDP                                           

Call 314.289.6101 ext. 2272                               

and for St. Martin’s SVDP call 

314.296.3733  

A Vincentian will return your confidential 

call within one to two days. 



stlyoungadults.com 

The Pilgrimage’s southern extension in St. Louis will take place on 
Sunday, July 7

th
 with Mass at the Cathedral Basicila (4431 Lindell Blvd.), 

procession to St. Stephen Protomartyr (3949 Wilmington Ave.), and a 
reception before the Eucharistic Pilgrims depart St. Louis. 



STAY  CONNECTED  WITH 

ST. MARTIN & ST. MARK PARISHES 

throughout the week with 

notifications of & updates on 

the parishes’ activities. 
 

Men and women who are 50+ are invited to 
join our Club for our meetings on the First  
Wednesday of most months in Runge Hall at 
St. Martin from Noon to 2:00 pm. 
 

However there is no meeting July 3. 

CLUB 

BULLETIN  DISTRIBUTION 
 

At Weekend Masses or our Websites 
 

• www.stmartinoftours.com 

www.stmarkstl.com 

 

• By email: go to ParishesOnline.com then 

enter parish name in the search.  
 

• By USPS mail for those unable to attend 

Mass on a regular basis, please contact 

Christina Sanders at 314.743.8602. 

 
IS ON SUMMER HIATUS 
 

All ladies of the Parishes are most welcome 
to join us at the Guild’s next meeting on 
Wednesday, August 21st (not September 18th as 

previously published) beginning at 7:00 pm in the 
Cafeteria at St. Mark. 
 

For more information, please phone: 
Jan Inman at 314.892.6933. 

AMISH COUNTRY 

CHRISTMAS  TRIP 

November 15th - 17th 
 

Travel by motorcoach with fellow 
men and women parishioners to 
Amish Country in Indiana and get 
into the holiday mood.   
 

This trip includes: transportation, 
2 nights lodging, “Songs of the 
Season” show, farm and garden 
holiday village tours, 2 million LED 
“Lights of Joy” display, shopping, 
5 meals, taxes and tips, etc. 
 

Price per person, ranges from $554 
to $854 depending on number of 
people share a hotel room. 
 

Please contact Paula Kunz ASAP at 
314.348.4182. 


